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Honorable Councilwoman Patricia Aguilar March 30, 2016
276 4' Avenue

Chula Vista, CA 91910

Re: Conditional Use Permit, Rancho Vista Church

Dear Councilwoman Aguilar,

I write you as a as a resident of Chula Vista and as a representative of Hilarious Givers Inc.

We are excited at the prospect of having Rancho Vista Church establish its permanent home in our
neighborhood.  I should note that I am not a member Rancho Vista Church; my family attended for a time
some years ago, but we are now Eastlake Church members. There is something impermanent and temporary
about a congregation that meets in a High School gym; I wanted my family to have a church home that feit like
home. But Rancho Vista Church has a special place in our hearts. Rancho Vista Church is where Hilarious
Givers got its start.

Several years ago, a group of inen who had recently returned from a day trip to a migrant farm labor camp in
nearby Maneadero, Baja California held an impromptu meeting on the basketball court after Sunday Service at
Rancho Vista Church. The topic of conversation was the contrast between our affluent lifestyle here in Chula
Vista, compared to the abject poveRy our neighbors to the south endure. Each of us was on fire to do
something to help. But a collection of burning wood is not a bonfire; it must be brought together toward a
purpose in order to form a roaring blaze. Such was the formation of Hilarious Givers.  Last year that little group,
formed after the inspiration of a Rancho Vista Church weekend adventure, fed over a million meals to needy
kids and their families in Baja.

There have been dozens upon dozens of similar gifts to the community over the few years Rancho Vista
Church has been our neighbor. Winter coats coilected and distributed to the homeless on our streets. Feeding
outreaches. Summer camps. Holiday gifts made to needy folks every year. And the list not only goes on, but is
growing. Through it all, Rancho Vista Church has been strengthening, and Chula Vista has been enriched.

I am sure you share with me the satisfaction of seeing our community grow and mature. Over the years, we
have welcomed residents, businesses, hospitals, a community college, and perhaps soon, a great university.
And places of worship. Just as the economic growth of a city depends upon a healthy business environment,
just as the health of a community depends upon its hospitals, just as the culture depends upon parks, libraries
and theaters, the spiritual strength of a community depends upon our churches, synagogues and other places
of worship.

So I join you in celebrating the addition of a permanent home for this valued member of our community. I look
forward to being present on April 5 as the Council makes its decision. Piease do not hesitate to call upon me if
I may be of some help.

Judd Wheeler

Director
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